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FOCUS 

 
Newsletter of the Mayslake Nature Study and Photography Club 

Hosted by the Forest Preserve District of DuPage County 
www.naturecameraclub.com 

 

 

Up Coming Programs 
 

November 14 - Expose to the Right 
by Fred Drury 

 

November 14  - Special Pre-meeting 

Session at 6 pm “Resizing and Submitting 

Images for Competition,” by David Schooley 

November 21 – Competition 

 

December 5 – Holiday Party and Glennie 

Salon Show 

 

 

November 14  
**NOTE THE DATE CHANGE**  

 

Expose to the Right (ETTR)  
by Fred Drury  

 

I made the switch from film to digital in 2003, 

when the advantages of digital became 

especially apparent to me in my work as an 

underwater photographer.  These óunderwaterô 

digital advantages were the immediate feedback 

one obtained viewing the thumbnail and 

removing the ô36 imageô limitation. 

Digital cameras have come a long way in the 

past decade; today they provide more 

resolution, lower noise, increased dynamic 

range and improved focus tracking to mention 

just a few of the improvements. 

Largely overlooked in the transition has been 

that ófilm exposureô is not at all the same as 

ódigital exposureô.  Film was designed to deliver 

roughly the same amount of detail in each stop.  

With digital the detail if greatest in the brightest 

stop, then decreases by half in each succeeding 

darker stop.  In this talk, weôll look at those 

differences and explain that to take full 

advantage of digital technology, you need to 

shoot RAW and óExpose to the Rightô. 
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ñResizing and Submitting Images for Competitionò 

by David Schooley 
 
Preparing Your Images for Competition - Naming, Sizing, and Getting the Correct Colors 
Some of the things that cause problems during competition night are images that either have the wrong names, are 
sized incorrectly, or have colors that donôt look good on the screen. Naming problems will be fixed prior to competition, 
but they annoy the guy who has to load them onto the competition computer. Sizing problems will be fixed when noticed, 
but only if the the guy loading the images onto the computer is not too annoyed by wrong file names. Getting the colors 
right is something only you can do. 
 
Giving Your Images the Correct Names 
The software Mayslake uses to display images during competition has specific requirements for file names. Photography 
is a creative activity, but you donôt get to be creative when naming your files for competition.  
1. The first three letters must be óMSLô followed by a hyphen. 
2. The next characters are the first four letters of your last name and your first initial, followed by the four characters in 
the suffix of your phone number. For example, if your name is Bob Finkleheimer and your phone number is 555-372-
1234, then this part of the file name is finkb1234, followed by a hyphen, Common problems involve not putting all four 
letters for the last name or leaving out the first initial. The telephone number should correspond to whatever you have on 
file with Mayslake.  
3. The next two letters should be the image class and the image number, followed by a hyphen. Except for special 
circumstances, the image number should be a ó1ô, ó2ô, or a ó3.' 
4. The image title goes next. The title can have letters, numbers, spaced, underscores, appostrophies, and hyphens. 
The allowed characters are more restricted than what normally works for Mac and Windows file names, but names with 
these characters should work if the files are transferred with USB drives. The file should end with a ó.jpgô extension. Files 
with a ó.jpegô extension wonôt work. There should not be any spaces prior to the image name portion. Please limit your 
image titles to 32 characters. 
 
For Bob Finkleheimer, the following image file name will work just fine: MSL-finkb1234-B2-Awesome Photo of a Frog.jpg 
 
Sizing 
Your images must be sized to no more than 1032 pixels wide and 768 pixels tall. The most common problem with sizing 
occurs when people set their software to export images with the maximum dimension to be 1024 pixels. This works most 
of the time, but it fails if you have cropped your image or if it was shot vertically. In these cases, the image will be too tall 
and it will not be displayed correctly during competition.  
 
Preparing Your Competition Images for Correct Color 
In order for your images to do well in competition, the colors you see when you edit your images need to match the 
competition projector. The Mayslake computer and projector have been calibrated so that your images are displayed 
accurately, and the projection screen and typical lighting conditions were used during calibration to make the calibration 
as accurate as possible. Even with a nicely calibrated projector, there are still a few things you need to do. 
1. Be sure to save your images using the sRGB color profile. This is the most important thing for you to do to make your 
images look right. Saving your images in Adobe RGB or ProPhoto RGB by mistake can cause your images to look 
washed out when displayed on the club projector.   
2. Check the saved jpegs to make sure your images still look good. If you edit your images in Adobe RGB or ProPhoto 
RGB, the change in color space when you convert to sRGB can cause color shifts and occasionally over-saturated 
colors. None of this should be noticeable, but it never hurts to check. 
3. Use the correct gamma and white-point settings when you calibrate your monitor. Calibrate to a gamma of 2.2, which 
is the recommended setting for almost all circumstances. Set the white point to 6500K or D65, whichever your 
calibration software uses. D65 and 6500K are different ways of specifying the same white point temperature, so the one 
you use doesnôt matter. 
4. Take care that your monitor brightness is at a reasonable setting. Images will look too dark in competition if your 
monitor is too bright during editing, and they will look too bright if your monitor is too dark.  

 
There will be a demonstration and discussion of how to prepare your images at 6:00 on November 

14 before the meeting starts at 7:00. 
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December  5th   

Holiday  Party  
 

Join your fellow club members to celebrate the holiday season at our Annual Holiday Party.  
 

The party will be held during our regular meeting time at  
7:00 p.m.on December 5th  

It will be a great chance to relax and enjoy yourselves. 
 

We will be featuring the Glennie Nature Salon Slideshow 

 
Throughout the evening, we will enjoy food and beverages. Members are asked to 
bring an appetizer or dessert to share. As always, beverages, napkins, plates and cups 
will be provided. 

Guests of members are welcome! 
Looking forward to seeing you at this celebration 

 

 

 

Exhibits                                                                                          Fred Drury 
 

There is still time to participate in the Fall Colors  exhibit . If youôd like to participate, and 

have not already done so, please send me an email at fred@marklandimaging.com  with 
the following information: Title(s), Size(s), and Price(s) if you want to sell your image.  

 
Note: Hand  of man doesn't apply to exhibits so you can have fences, bridges, etc in your 
images.  Also, if you have an image from the print competition that you would like to 

exhibit, we  currently  have two  frames that can be borrowed , and will get more as 
necessary . Please note in your  email that  you would like to use  one of the club frames.  

 
The drop o ff can be at the next few meetings , o r at the Mayslake office during regular 

business hours Monday -Friday up to Monday, November 22.  Iôm planning on hanging this 
exhibit on Wednesday, November 23.  
 

If you have any questions, give me a call at 630 665 6598 or contact me at the above 
email address.  

 
FYI: there have been at least 3 sales from the current and previous exhibits!  

 

 

 

 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

 

mailto:fred@marklandimaging.com
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Fabyan Woods Outing 
Geneva, Illinois 

October 8, 2016 

Everything cooperated to make the 

October outing to Fabyan Woods a 

success.  The weather was beautiful, and 

photo opportunities were everywhere.  

We saw two White Egrets, a Blue Heron, 

Wood Ducks, a Grebe, a Cormorant, and 

ƳƻǊŜΗ  !ŦǘŜǊǿŀǊŘǎΣ ƭǳƴŎƘ ŀǘ IŀǊŘŜǊΩǎ 

Restaurant in North Aurora gave us the 

ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎΩǎ 

photo shoot.  Thank you to John Januas, 

who organized the outing and gave us a 

chance to enjoy a favorite nature spot of 

his and our other members who live in 

the Geneva area. 

 

 
Bev Olson 

John Janunas 

 
Barbara Dunn 

 
John Janunas 
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Volunteer Opportunity for PSA Submissions 

²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ ǘǿƛŎŜ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ t{! ŀƴŘ ƻƴŎŜ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

Glennie Salon.  It would involve emailing members to get permission to use their images, then downloading 

two winning photos from each class, renaming the photos according to the PSA rules, and uploading them to 

the PSA website. 

If you can help out with this to continue giving members the chance to compete in these organizations, 

please email Barbara Dunn at bdunn23@sbcglobal.net. 

 

 

Jasper Pulaski Outing coming in December  

 
Iôve received several email from members who plan to attend this outing.  Thereôs still time to 

sign up for this outing scheduled for mid-December, so drop me a quick note at: 

fred@marklandimaging.com to let me know youôd like to be included! 

Many of the North American population of Sandhill Cranes stop over at Jasper Pulaski 

Wildlife Refuge from late September through December on their way from north of the Great 

Lakes en route to their wintering grounds in Florida and Georgia.  Weôve had several good 

outings to this refuge in past years and are planning another visit for this December.   

The observation deck lies on the east side of the refuge, so the best conditions are morning 

and preferably an (unusual) east wind.  Doing the shoot when the full moon is setting to the 

east in an early morning sky is ideal.  Looking ahead to December, sun/moon conditions 

closest to ideal on Thursday, December 15 (first choice), and Friday, December 16 (second 

choice).  Weôll make the final choice of dates closer to the event in order chose the best 

weather possible. 

You donôt need really-big-glass to shoot these birds at this location.  A 100-400 zoom works 

really well, especially mounted on a 1.6 crop factor camera (effective focal length 160-

640mm). 

Weôll need to be on-the-road by about 0415am to get to the park by 0630 and in position for a 

0710 sunrise and 0845 moonset.  I expect weôll shoot until around 10am and then stop for 

brunch on the way home. 

 Fred Drury 

 

mailto:fred@marklandimaging.com
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Next Competition  Monday, November 21
st

 

New Process for Critique of Images 
 
Our November 21st meeting will be a club competition. Even if you are not submitting images, 
please attend as this is a great opportunity to view images of your fellow members. Also, the 
critique portion of the evening includes discussion of photo techniques. Each individual can 

have one print and one DPI commented on if they want.  Please write Comment  on the 

top of your PrintImage Commentary Cardand your DPI Image Commentary Card that you 
want a critique on. 
 
For those of you submitting images, digital entries must be submitted to the competition 
mailbox competition@mlnpc.com by Sunday November 13th. Print entries can be submitted 
on the night of the competition or can be dropped off at the Mayslake business office any time 
before the competition date. Mounting boards for print images are on sale at the regular club 
meetings. 
 
The forms for each competition image, digital and prints, are submitted on the night of the 
competition. If you cannot attend the competition, please send them with a friend on that night. 
Forms cannot be emailed ahead of time; this is a change in procedure this year. 
 
Please hand in prints and paperwork in by 6:45 pm so that committee members can get 
everything organized and ready to go at 7 pm. 
 
There are no changes to the any of the competition guidelines and forms for the 2016 - 2017 
competition year. These are posted on the Club website. If you have a question about whether an 
image meets the guidelines, it is best to ask before you submit. You can send a copy of the 
image to Ron Szymczak (ronald.szymczak@sbcglobal.net) for guidance.  
 
If you have not submitted images in competition before, you should submit your images in Class 
B. Class standings are the same as last year; if you have a question about your class standing, 
please email Ron. 
 
Submitting either prints or digital images in competition is a way to determine how your 
photography is viewed by others - in this case a panel of three judges composed of one Mayslake 
member and two outside judges. As images are critiqued, you will learn what the judges saw as 
strong points in an image and also hear their suggestions on techniques to enhance the image.  
 
Remember, the best ways to improve your photographic skills are:  

- Take classes from experts  

- Shoot - shoot - shoot  

- Take advantage of opportunities to get feedback on your technique, such as participating in  
club competition.  
 
If you have any questions at all, please feel free to email Ron Szymczak at 

ronald.szymczak@sbcglobal.net. If you would like to help with check-in on competition night and 

are available to come about 6:30 p.m., please contact Ron. See you on November 21st. 

 

mailto:competition@mlnpc.com
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  Kelby Worldwide Photo Walk 
October 1st 

Ottawa, IL 

 

It turned out to be a fun day despite the 

threat of rain.  Everyone captured some really 

nice images. Thank you to Fran Piepenbrink 

who organized and hosted the Photo Walk in 

Ottawa. 

 
Janice Henry 

 
Diane Hamernik 

 

 
Karin Grunow 

 
Gail Chastain 
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Welcome to  

The 2016/2017 MNSPC Photo Hunt  

From now until early April 2017 go out and hunt for some images which fit the twelve 
categories listed below.  Definitions have been provided only as a guideline.  You may 
interpret the category differently and that's great.  Get out and shoot and have fun.  You don't 

need to complete all 12 categories, choose as many or as few as you would like. 
We don't want your efforts to go unnoticed.  In April we will collect some of your images for 
The Fourth Annual Membersõ Night.  Image sizing will be the same as for competition.For 
landscape orientation - 1024 pixels on the long side.For portrait orientation - 768 pixels on the 
tall side.  Naming your images will be little different.  If your image is Fall Color - 7 would be 
in the first  spot of your image name followed by a Title and your name.  The first spot of your 
image name should always correspond to the category number.  For example:  7 Falling 
Leaves Mary Smith 
 

2016/2017 Mayslake Nature Study and Photography 

Club Photo Hunt  
1) Frost: The main subject of your picture is covered with frost. 
2) Wildlife:   A mosquito or an elephant or anything in between. 

3) Water:  A lake, a river, a stream, a puddle, or a drop.... 

4) Three:  Find a trio - three leaves, three petals, three trees.....  

5) Frozen: Something that has been changed by the coldest weather. 

6) The Season: Fall, Winter, Spring.  How do you see the season?  Do one, two or 
all three. 

7) Fall Color:  Yellow, Orange, Red, Burgundy. Landscape or Macro. 

8) Sunrise / Sunset: First Morning or Last Evening light. 

9) Fungus / Mushrooms / Moss: This category is self-explanatory.  

10) Signs of Spring:  The first flowers, budding trees, migrating birds. 

11) Abstract: Concentrate on the lines, curves, color, texture of a subject without 
revealing your subject. 

12) Outside the Box:  Try a new lens, a new technique, shoot from up high or 

down low, put your subject smack dab in the middle.  Photograph differently 

than you normally do. 
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Photography Classes Offered at Mayslake Peabody Estate 

 

Intermediate Photographic Composition , by Willard Clay 

Classroom Sessions:  Nov. 3, 10, and 17; 6:30-9:30 pm; Field trips Nov. 5 & 12 

Locations and Times TBD at Nov. 3 class 

Explore curves, lines, circles and other power shapes; point and counterpoint contrasts; and ways to 

capture the decisive moment at this five-part class. Ages 18 and up.$150 per person. 

Register Online!  Or call 630 -206 -9566  

 

 

Photographic Excursion:  Fall Colors at Fullersburg Woods  

Saturday, Nov. 5, 8; 10 am  

Bring your camera phone, point -and-shoot or SLR and join a photography instructor and 

Naturalist as you explore fall colors at Fullersburg Woods. Participants will learn about the 

nature in the preserve and gain useful tips to capture beautiful photographs. Ages 14 and up; 

under 18 with an adult.$20 per person.  

Register Online !  Or call 630 -206 -9566  

 

 

Digital Photography II, by Fred Drury  

December 6 through  January 3, Tuesdays; 6:30 -9:30 pm  

Learn to create images using your cameraôs shutter priority, aperture priority and manual 

modes at this five-part class on Tuesdays. Prerequisite: Digital Photography I or equivalent. 

Ages 18 and up.$150 plus $20. supply fee. 

Register Online!  Or call 630 -206 -9566  

https://apm.activecommunities.com/fpddc/Activity_Search/3283
https://apm.activecommunities.com/fpddc/Activity_Search/3317
https://apm.activecommunities.com/fpddc/Activity_Search/3325

